
                       

                                         

 

    

 

 

                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  

                  

       

               

                  

              

                

6. Modifications and Additional Upgrades Encountered to Effectively Complete the Retrofits��

This 2 family home presented structural issues, indicated by the sag in a main carrier beam on the 

left. This issue was corrected during the retrofit, providing stability to the porch and strength to the 

overall 80 year old structure. 

When the electrical service was temporarily removed from the exterior to allow for rigid insulation 

install, it was discovered that the service line was frayed. In order to replace this line, electrical 

inspector required an upgrade of the electrical service panels, circuit breakers, and relocation of 

meters to exterior of house. In total, this was a $3,100 additional cost. 



             

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

       

        

     

        

          

        

        

      

      

         

        

       

        

This 100 micron strainer (left) was installed 

upstream of the Rinnai Tank less Water 

Heater’s own 250 micron filter (right) , to 

prevent inadvertent clogging. With the 

replacement of the Lead water line to Copper 

from the meter to the house, the City of Utica 

upgraded their Lead line from the meter to 

the hydrant. When the hydrant was flushed, 

sediment was released that clogged and 

damaged the 100 micron strainer, which 

required a third filter (below) be installed. In 

total, this was a $500 additional cost, plus 

repeated visits by maintenance staff to flush 

the lines, and unclog the filters. 



                                                                          

                                                                      

                                                                      

 

 

  

                 

                

                

                   

                 

The basement of this house was subject to significant water deposits and mold caused by poor drainage 

planes of adjacent rooflines, and backfill material. This required perimeter trench drainage an in-floor sump 

to be installed, combined with a “bathtub” liner composed of EPDM material incorporated into the basement 

insulation strategy to properly drain any water that is encountered. The sump collects and moves water to an 

outside dry well for collection and leaching. In total, this was a $2,400 additional cost. 


